
YOUR community. YOUR voice.

Your Ward Councillors are:

Councillor Elly Cutkelvin
Councillor Bill Shelton

Saffron Community 
Meeting 

DATE: Tuesday, 26 July 2016
TIME: 6:00 pm
PLACE: St Andrew's Church Hall, Gateway 

Street, Leicester, LE2 7DH



Conduct Guidance

The behaviour of people at ward community meetings is important to the success of 
the meeting. Everyone attending today’s meeting is kindly asked to comply with the 
following arrangements: 

• Respect the views of others 
• Keep to the Agenda
• One person speaks at a time
• Keep disruption to the minimum (mobile phones on silent) and no side 

discussions

If anyone does not comply with the guidance, they may be warned that they may be 
asked to leave the meeting.

Making Meetings Accessible to All

Access – Meetings are held in a variety of community venues. We will only hold 
meetings in venues where there is suitable access for wheelchairs. If you have any 
concerns about accessing a venue by wheelchair, please contact the Democratic 
Support Officer on the number given below.  If you feel you may not be able to hear 
what’s being discussed at a meeting please contact the Democratic Support Officer 
on the number below.

Braille / Audio tape / Translation
If you require this please contact the Democratic Support Officer (production times 
will depend upon equipment/facility availability).

Social Media - The Council is committed to transparency and supports efforts to 
record and share reports of proceedings of public meetings through a variety of 
means, including social media. If you wish to film proceedings at a meeting please 
let us know as far in advance as you can so that it can be considered by the Chair of 
the meeting who has the responsibility to ensure that the key principles set out below 
are adhered to at the meeting.

Key Principles.  In recording or reporting on proceedings you are asked:
 to respect the right of others to view and hear debates without interruption;
 to ensure that the sound on any device is fully muted ;
 where filming, to only focus on those people actively participating in the 

meeting;
 where filming, to (via the Chair of the meeting) ensure that those present are 

aware that they may be filmed and respect any requests to not be filmed.



1. INTRODUCTION 

The Chair will introduce those present and make any necessary 
announcements.

The Chair and any other Councillors who are present will make any 
declarations as required by the Councillors’ Code of Conduct. 

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

3. ACTION LOG Appendix A

Attached for information is the Action Log from the last Saffron Ward 
community meeting. 

4. WARD COUNCILLORS' FEEDBACK 

Councillors will provide an update on ward information. 

5. HIGHWAYS & TRANSPORT UPDATE 

There will be an update on parking schemes within the St. Andrews area of the 
Ward and towards Raw Dykes Road. 

6. WALNUT STREET MURAL 

There will be an update on the latest development of the Walnut Street mural. 

7. HOUSING UPDATE 

An update will be provided on local housing works. 

8. CITY WARDEN 

The local City Warden will be present to update on environmental works within 
the Ward. 

9. POLICE ISSUES UPDATE 

There will be a local Policing update relevant to the Saffron Ward. 



10. WARD COMMUNITY BUDGET Appendix B

Councillors are reminded that under the Council’s Code of Conduct they 
should declare any interest they may have in budget applications.

An update will be given on the Ward Community budget. A list of grant 
applications submitted for consideration at this meeting is attached. 

11. ANY URGENT BUSINESS 

Help us to make improvements!

Please help us to improve Community Meetings by filling in an 
Evaluation sheet to let us know what you thought of the meeting. Thank 
you.

For further information, please contact

Laura Burt (Community Engagement Officer)
Phone Number: 0116 454 1876
Email: Laura.Burt@leicester.gov.uk

or

Angie Smith (Democratic Support Officer)
Phone Number: 0116 454 6354
Email Address: angie.smith@leicester.gov.uk

Or

www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings
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SAFFRON COMMUNITY MEETING

TUESDAY, 22 MARCH 2016

Pork Pie Library and Community Centre, Southfields Drive, Leicester, LE2 6QS

Present: Councillor Cutkelvin
Councillor Shelton

NO ITEM ACTION REQUESTED AT MEETING

19.  INTRODUCTION Councillor Cutkelvin in the Chair.
Everyone welcomed and introductions given.
No declarations of interest were made. 

20.  APOLOGIES FOR 
ABSENCE 

Apologies were received from Chris Garner, Herbert 
and Sue Eppel, and Mr Tahil (Application No. 
JB5157).

The Chair informed those present that Mr Neil 
Gamble, local resident, had sadly passed away. 

21.  ACTION LOG Members asked the following to be noted as a matter 
arising from the Action Log of the previous meeting:

 Page 2 – 3rd point down – regular council 
surgeries – the surgery at St Andrew’s Hall, 
Jarrom Street, would be moved, as it used to 
cross over with a community group who will no 
longer be meeting at that time. Councillors would 
be looking for a location towards the city centre, 
and were happy to take suggestions.

The Action Log was agreed as a correct record. 

22.  WARD 
COUNCILLORS' 
FEEDBACK 

Councillors reported the following:

 Broken fences near to St Mary’s Road were 
reported and will be repaired.

 Piles of litter in a front garden of a half-way house 
on Knighton Fields Road West were reported to 
the City Warden, and have since been removed 
following contact with the prison service. 

 Councillors reported a complaint to Highways 
regarding potholes on The Fairway – the stretch of 
road had since been resurfaced.

 Options for bike storage in Neston Gardens has 
been partially solved – one option being looked 

Appendix A
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into was using old drying rooms.
 It was confirmed that Welford Road Police Station 

had closed. A discussion on what the police were 
doing in terms of community engagement would 
be helpful for residents. The building would 
probably receive a planning application for an 
education or community involvement premises.

 The Council’s customer service was moving from 
Saffron Lane to the Pork Pie Library. A citywide 
exercise to train frontline staff would be 
undertaken through the Transforming 
Neighbourhood Services review. There were 
some issues around the provision of service to 
tenants, for example, submission of forms (one 
courier a day only) Blue Badge and bus pass 
applications, and no face-to-face service. It was 
acknowledged that the council was driven by the 
need to save money, but issues raised would be 
taken by Councillors back to the Neighbourhood 
Services and Community Involvement Scrutiny 
Commission. 

 The issue of grass verge parking on Jarrom Street 
looked to have been resolved.

 The pantomime event had been a success 
following hard work from members of the board, 
and had made £80+ profit. The next pantomime 
would be held on November 28th 2016 at Saffron 
Working Men’s Club.

 The Christmas Fete was also a reported success 
with over 400 children through the door. The next 
one would be held on 9th December 2016.

 Emails to sort out the Saffron Summer Fete would 
be sent shortly. 

23.  HIGHWAYS 
UPDATE 

Martin Fletcher (Head of Highways) and Ed Kocik 
(Team Leader, Traffic Operations) were present from 
the Council, and reported the following:

 Saffron Lane – resurfacing would continue during 
the summer months. The stretch of road at the 
Knighton Lane East junction had been resurfaced 
to improve skid resistance and lines had been 
remarked. The Road Safety Team were looking at 
putting a Vehicle Activated sign on Saffron Lane to 
help highlight the junction to drivers.

 There was no pattern to the different sorts of 
accidents at the junction, and it was believed 
some were due to bad driving and impatient 
drivers.
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 20 miles per hour limits and some traffic calming 
features would be installed on Bloomfield Road, 
Copinger Road, Heathcott Road, Cheviot Road 
and others in the area, as part of an ongoing 
programme across the city over the next 7-8 
years, following consultation feedback of people in 
favour of the programme.

 Grace Road – 2-3 traffic surveys were planned 
around the cricket ground due to parking problems 
for residents during cricket matches and football 
match days. Issues also affected Aylestone Ward. 
Surveys would take place on 20:20 match days, 
and the home football game against West Ham. 
Improvements would also be looked at around the 
Leicester Royal Infirmary.

 Flood warnings had been issued in part of the 
ward in reference to Greenhithe Road, Boundary 
Road and Hughenden Drive. Residents were 
encouraged to sign up to receive a 2-hour phone 
call warning from the Environment Agency of 
potential flooding. Residents were advised to 
ensure they had adequate contents insurance to 
cover flooding, and to include the Floodline 
number on local leaflets.

The Chair noted it was hoped a cycle lane would be 
installed along Saffron Lane.

The Chair thanked the officers and their staff for their 
work, and the information and support they provided 
to Ward Councillors when dealing with ward issues. 

24.  HOUSING UPDATE Ian Stapleton (Area Manager, Housing) reported on 
the following:

 Housing had worked with Highways, and The 
Fairway and Helmesley Road had received some 
verge hardening towards Saffron Lane, funded by 
the Housing Division. Other areas, including 
Goldhill would be visited in the next financial year. 
Parking improvements have assisted grounds 
maintenance improvement.

 Parking on St Andrews would be looked at as a 
future piece of work.

 Housing had worked with ASRA and had been 
able to develop some housing. 2016 should see 
the completion of approximately 68 mixed 
bedroom dwellings on Heathcote Road, with the 
first ones hopefully being occupied September/ 
October time. It will be confirmed if all 68 
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properties are for people on the LCC housing 
register.

 Following consultation with residents, bike racks 
had been installed in Neston Gardens, in the old 
drying rooms. There would be zero tolerance to 
storage arrangements other than bikes, including 
mobility scooters which were deemed by the Fire 
Service to be a fire hazard. It was noted as an 
issue in some sheltered housing, and Cromwell 
House had external sheds.

 Play equipment for the pocket park, Neston 
Gardens had been purchased, and was awaiting 
Parks Service to install.

 Transforming Neighbourhood Services was 
looking at buildings and how to staff them. Known 
as ‘Channel Shift’ the idea looked at how 
expensive it was to have someone sat at a desk, 
on phones, or online.

 The current Housing review would see the number 
of housing managers reduced from six to three. 
The number of Housing offices would also be 
reduced, whilst ensuring that those most 
vulnerable still received a service. 

 A derelict property at the side of a housing office 
had planning to convert it to apartments.

 A reduction in frontline staff should not affect 
Housing Repairs, which had been restructured 
and improved. 

25.  POLICE UPDATE PC Michael Thomas and SPC Charlotte Parry were 
present and the following update on police issues 
was given based on the old police boundaries 
(Freeman Ward):

 Police were now based at Wigston Police Station, 
and covered the previous Freemen Ward area. 
Contact details could be found on the Police’s 
website. The station was open Monday to 
Saturday 10.00am – 6.00pm, Closed all day 
Sunday. Mansfield House officers covered the 
new part of Saffron Ward near to Leicester Royal 
Infirmary, and the station was open 7 days a 
week. Euston Street station was not open to 
members of the public, and was just an operation 
base.

 The following police surgeries were planned: 
9th April. Aylestone Leisure Centre, 12 noon – 
2.00pm
21st April, Saffron Lane Stadium, 6.00pm – 
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8.00pm
 Statistics for incidents in the ward for the period of 

90 days up to 22/03/16:
o 6 burglaries of dwellings;10 burglaries other 

than dwellings (sheds/garages);
o 8 theft of motor vehicles;
o 16 theft from motor vehicles;
o 9 criminal damage - Figures were similar to 

last year;
o 61 anti-social behaviour incidents – an 

increase to the previous year for the same 
period.

o There were problems around the Heathcote 
Road Area and Neston Gardens – a group of 
youngsters that did not want to engage with 
partner agencies or the police. There had been 
some arrests and people brought in and 
charged for damages.

 Problems with fights near local schools had been 
resolved.

 The problem solving plan (PSP) for Marriott Road 
would be closed and the focus shift to Heathcote 
Road.

 The police, working with King Power Stadium, 
were hoping to set up a community champions 
project towards the end of April 2016 with money 
secured, to education children at the stadium and 
work to reduce anti-social behaviour. Following 
success of the project in Highfields, the end goal 
would be to use some of the Highfields youngsters 
to do the coaching.

 The Chief Constable was trying to protect police 
from cuts, and beat police had been asked to look 
at what was cost effective. It was acknowledged 
that residents engaged with the police through 
residents meetings, but there would be a reduction 
in police attendance, though the Joint Action 
Group (JAG) meetings would remain, and social 
media would be used to target a geographical 
area. 

26.  CITY WARDEN 
UPDATE 

Noel Cazley, City Warden, reported the following 
issues:

 Fly tipping remained an issue – a hand delivered 
fly-tip letter had been delivered to residents in St 
Andrews to remind them of the Waste 
Management collection service.

 In the process of tackling bins on streets. Checks 
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on properties on Jarrom Street were in progress.
 Households with messy gardens haven been 

contact. It was taking time to take legal action 
against residents who were not complying.

 Issues with Japanese knotweed in St Andrews. 
The plants could only be injected during the 
growing season in April.

 Graffiti on Hughenden Drive should be cleared 
over the next few days.

 Complaints regarding dog fouling went straight to 
Parks Services – parks wardens were authorised 
to issues tickets. Issues on Aylestone Park would 
be reported. 

27.  WARD COMMUNITY 
BUDGET 

It was the last meeting of the financial year. Only bids 
of £500 or less would be received and fast tracked if 
approved before April.

Residents were asked to approve in principal any bid 
for budget underspend from Parks or of a similar 
nature, but ring-fence the money to be spent in 
Saffron Ward, for example, play equipment. 10% of 
underspend could be carried forward.

The following funding applications had been agreed:

Project: Mini-bus purchase
Applicant: Forwarding Faith Ministry
Amount Requested: £2,000

Councillors indicated they were not quite clear how 
the project would benefit local residents.

Agreed: that the application be DEFERRED pending 
a visit to the organisation.

Project: Community fun day
Applicant: Saffron Young people’s Project
Amount Requested: £750

Attendees and Councillors indicated that they were in 
support of this funding application.

Agreed: that the application be SUPPORTED in full to 
the value of £750

Project: Sessions for disabled children and young 
people
Applicant: Leicester Disabled Action Group
Amount Requested: £750
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Attendees and Councillors indicated that they were in 
support of this funding application.

Agreed: that the application be SUPPORTED in full to 
the value of £750

Project: Saffron & friends Christmas event – 
Kingfisher Youth Centre
Applicant: Community Management Board
Amount Requested: £1,200

Attendees and Councillors indicated that they were in 
support of this funding application.

Agreed: that the application be SUPPORTED in full to 
the value of £1,200

Project: New equipment
Applicant: Leicester Fencing Club
Amount Requested: £2,925.76

Councillor Cutkelvin made a declaration of interest, 
that her nephew attended the club, but would not 
affect her decision. 

Councillors indicated they were minded to approve a 
lesser amount other than that requested.

The applicant was informed there might be other 
funding opportunities for equipment and would be 
approached by officers following the meeting.

Agreed: that the application be SUPPORTED IN 
PART to the value of £500

Project: Raised flower beds
Applicant: Goldhill Play Association
Amount Requested: £479.20

Councillors indicated they were minded to approve a 
lesser amount other than that requested.

Agreed: that the application be SUPPORTED in full to 
the value of £479.20

Project: Ndi Igbo Leicestershire Children’s  Day 
Trip to the Seaside
Applicant: Nigerian Community Association
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Amount Requested: £600

Attendees and Councillors indicated that they were in 
support of this funding application.

Agreed: that the application be SUPPORTED in full to 
the value of £600

The meeting was informed a bid was awaited from 
the Saffron Community Management Board for a 
Christmas pantomime – amount requested £625.

Agreed: that the bid once received would be 
SUPPORTED in full to the value of £625.

The balance remaining if all bids above were received 
was £6,112.13

After 31st March, paper applications will no longer be 
accepted and must be completed online – Community 
Engagement Officers to offer assistance to complete 
them online. Officers will also find out if forms could 
be completed over the phone, but there may be 
issues around submitting bank account details that 
require approval. 

28.  CLOSE OF 
MEETING 

The meeting closed at 8.35pm. 



Saffron

Budget Carried Forward From 2015/16: £0.00

Budget Allocation 2016/17: £18,000.00

Total Budget Allocation April 2016 - April 2017: £18,000.00

31st May £1,608.26

30th September £3,150.00

31st January £0.00

31st March £0.00

BALANCE REMAINING £13,241.74

£7,963.00 £4,758.00Total Funding Awarded:Funding Application Totals:

£10,037.00Balance Remaining If All Applications Supported In Full:

Project NameOrganisation / 
Applicant Name

Reference Funding 
Amount 
Requested 
This Ward

Project Summary Total 
Ward 
Funding 
Requested

Application 
Type

Application 
Supported

CLL Sood SheetFunding Amount 
Agreed / 
Approved

CommentsWard's Applied ToProcess 
Date

AF597903I AFC Andrews AFC Andrews summer soccer schollIndividual Approved via Councillor E-mail Yes £500.00 Councillor E-mail£500.00Soccer training for young people aged 5—11 in the 
saffron area:   

£500.0006/04/2016

AF601052I Ndi Igbo Leicestershire Sea side trip No£1,150.00The proposal is to take less privileged children and 
young people between the ages of 5-17 in our 
community to an educational/social trip to the 
seaside.   This year we are going to Brighton. Last 
year we went to Skegness and this trip was very 
popular, amongst members, especially the children. 
An 80 seater coach was full to capacity and some 
members drove down to Skegness in their car to 
accommodate more.   Due to the popularity of the 
trip last year, we decided to hire two coaches this 
year.  This year we estimate that about 50-60 
children will attend.  

£600.00Fosse14/04/2016

AF614801I Goldhill Play Association site watchJoint Yes £250.00 email from eyres 
monsell. Saffron 
Budget Meeting 
07.06.2016

£500.00To replace CCTV cameras and recording system on 
the adventure playground, this will enable us to 
monitor the actions of young people during open 
hours inside, and outside of our buildings and any 
late evening activities that may result in harm to an 
individual or vandalism to our site.  

£250.00Eyres Monsell09/05/2016

AF618251I Janet Robinson friendship outings joint eyres monsell and aylestone councillors 
supported via email

saffron councillors supported 7/6/2016

Yes £500.00 budgets meetings x 
3

£1,500.00social outings for our members to mentally and 
socially stimulate a group of 40/45 elderly people 
who live in saffron, eyres monsell and aylestone 
wards of the city.  The split is roughly a third each 
ward.  We want to hire coaches to take them on 
three trips to places of interest or the coast 

£500.00Eyres Monsell18/05/2016

Aylestone

22 June 2016
Page 1 of 6
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Project NameOrganisation / 
Applicant Name

Reference Funding 
Amount 
Requested 
This Ward

Project Summary Total 
Ward 
Funding 
Requested

Application 
Type

Application 
Supported

CLL Sood SheetFunding Amount 
Agreed / 
Approved

CommentsWard's Applied ToProcess 
Date

AF618890I Community Wellness Service Communities Doing it for Themselves 
FUN RUN

Joint Saffron Cllrs minded to support to 
requested amount.

Abbey Cllrs Approved via emails (see in 
project folder)

TBA Abbey -Cllr Emails£1,814.00The aim of the project is to deliver a city wide fun 
run at abbey park to act as a fundraising 
opportunity for local residents who are already 
involved in community projects. Whilst a number of 
groups currently exist within the wards, they are 
reliant on funding pots of money and support from 
agencies, it is hoped this fun run will help them 
raise their own money through sponsorships etc 
and help them become more self- sufficient.  The 
fun run will have an Super Heroes theme. We will 
be engaging with local schools, groups and Children 
Young People & Family Centres to develop props for 
the day and other themed activities.    As well as 
fund raising & physical activity one of the core aims 
of the project is developing community cohesion. 
We are looking to bring people together, not just 
people already engaged in community work, but 
people who have yet to get involved from across 
the areas. As well as bringing local people together, 
we are hoping to bring agencies together to work 
co-productively, the aim being to provide a much 
more cohesive and joined up service.   We ran a 
pilot fun run last year that accumulated to over 
£5,000 of sponsorship money and included 30 
community groups in the Abbey area.  We would 
now like to extend this offer as a sustainable model 
for more community groups  We are hoping to 
attract upwards of 400 people from across Saffron, 
Abbey & Belgrave in Leicester, the event will be 
promoted within the wards stated and surrounding 
areas. The fun run will take place on July 30th on 
Abbey Park which has already been booked with 
festivals & events at LCC.  Press will be invited to 
offer full coverage of the event.   We hope to work 
closely with Ward Community Engagement Officers 
for those areas & partner organisations as well as 
community groups.  The Saffron Community 
Health Alliance have agreed to hold the funds & 
service the accounts on behalf of the Community 
Wellness Service team who will be leading on the 
delivery of the event.  

£605.00Belgrave19/05/2016

Abbey

22 June 2016
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Project NameOrganisation / 
Applicant Name

Reference Funding 
Amount 
Requested 
This Ward

Project Summary Total 
Ward 
Funding 
Requested

Application 
Type

Application 
Supported

CLL Sood SheetFunding Amount 
Agreed / 
Approved

CommentsWard's Applied ToProcess 
Date

AF622195I Community Wellness Service 
South Leicester Team

The Summer Breakfast ClubJoint councillor palmer has notified anita on 
14/6/2016 that funding has been made 
avialble to public health to cove r this 
project so they will not need ward funding.  
I have informed my colleagues who cover 
the other wards applied to

No£1,500.00After the successful delivery last summer of The 
Breakfast Club I would like to deliver a similar multi-
agency breakfast club in the 3 Children’s Centre’s 
across Saffron, Eyres Monsell & Braunstone.  The 
intention is to provide a universal service where the 
whole family can attend & enjoy & to ensure that 
families in those areas have at least one nutritional 
meal a day during the summer holidays as well as 
address underlying problems of social isolation in 
the elderly & access to services available in the area 
for all.  I have full support of Children, Young People 
& Family Centres, The Leicester Police Unit, STAR & 
the Community Wellness Team who were also 
trained last year in Food & Hygiene that will still be 
in date for this year.  We also have a team of 
volunteers who are keen to deliver The Breakfast 
Club alongside activities for young people & under 
5s where space will allow. Learning from the 
delivery last year we will be asking each core 
organisation to deliver for a day at a time over a 
3week period in the summer holidays as the first & 
the last week was not very well attended due to 
family holidays and getting ready to go back to 
school.  We would also like to shop locally as the 
general consensus was that using organisations 
such as Charity Links & Food share took away 
valuable resources from Food banks.  However we 
will be actively referring people to access the food 
banks if they are struggling and genuinely need 
more provision.  We feel this is an appropriate way 
forward whilst keeping the money circulating within 
the areas to benefit local businesses.  We would 
also like to deliver some fun activities in partnership 
with our key agencies & our band of enthusiastic 
volunteers.     The venues have been chosen 
because they are: • Free of charge • Have 
adequate facilities such as access to kitchens, toilets 
& equipment necessary to meet food preparation & 
Health & Safety regulation & cater for under 5s.  • 
1st Aid cover with trained paediatric staff • Is child 
friendly & welcoming 

£500.00Eyres Monsell27/05/2016

Braunstone Park _ 
Rowley Fields

AF622217I Volunteer Community Builders Community Volunteer Team Building 
Day

joint eyres monsell councillors supposed to meet 
june 2nd but cllr palmer ill.  Emailed details 
to him.  Cllr Cleaver put on hold this 
application until she had spoken to him

june 14th cllr palmer supported by email

Yes £358.00 Saffron budget 
meeting 
07.06.2016, Eyres 
Monsel email.

£717.00We plan to take two separately trained volunteer 
groups (15 altogether) & bring them together by 
building their confidence, trust & camaraderie to 
fuse the groups sense of team work.  This will be 
local people in both Saffron & Eyres Monsell who 
have already been trained, DBS checked & are 
actively making  positive changes in their lives, their 
families lives and the communities they volunteer 
in.  They will be delivering Breakfast Clubs & 
Community Consultations with the Community 
Wellness Team over the summer period.  This Go 
Ape activity will give them a strong basis to work as 
a team to support & nurture each other to reach 
their full potential.  They will be positive role 
models in their communities & encourage others to 
get involved in volunteering in the future  

£358.00Eyres Monsell27/05/2016

22 June 2016
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Project NameOrganisation / 
Applicant Name

Reference Funding 
Amount 
Requested 
This Ward

Project Summary Total 
Ward 
Funding 
Requested

Application 
Type

Application 
Supported

CLL Sood SheetFunding Amount 
Agreed / 
Approved

CommentsWard's Applied ToProcess 
Date

AF623326I FORWARD IN FAITH We are applying for funding to buy a 
Minibus to transport peopel from all 
over the city coming to Cort Crescent 
for these projects: Running to win; UK 
Talent 

Joint Beaumont Leys - Cllrs did not approve the 
bid at the Ward Budget meeting on 
02/06/2016

Braunstone Park - Cllrs did not approve the 
bid at the Ward Budget meeting on 
02/06/2016

Saffron - Cllrs did not approve the bid at the 
Ward Budget meeting on 07/06/2016

No Not Approved by 
any of the wards

£5,000.00Our project is to buy a minibus that transport young 
people from ethnic minority communities, 
disadvantaged people in the community and those 
who may have given up hope of making it in life. 
People who will benefit from this project are 
scattered all over the city. Many of them are 
concentrated in these three wards: Braunstone Park 
and Rowley Fields, Beaumont Leys and Saffron. A 
majority of them live in Braunstone, where the 
centre is based. One of the handicap of most people 
from disadvantaged backgrounds is moving around 
the city. That is why we think if we get a minibus we 
can use it to fetch people from different segments 
of the city to come and attend the three project 
noted below which will go a great deal in 
addressing issues of poverty, lack and hopelessness. 
We hope the transport support will empower 
people without money to travel to have a resources 
that they can use to go to places that can help them 
to achieve some of the places they may have not 
been able to. The bus will operate as a community 
bus that will move people from different parts of 
the city to Braunstone in ways that could have been 
otherwise costly or unsuitable for travel. In addition 
the bus will foster community cohesion by being 
offered to community groups that may need to 
travel, but are unable to afford the mainstream 
transport services. For example there is no direct 
bus link between Saffron area to Braunstone. The 
same is also true for people who may want to travel 
from Beaumont leys to Braunstone. This bus will be 
direct and will also help to reduce the carbon 
footprint by offering people less travel time and 
also reduced carbon footprint. Our research 
showed that parents don’t have the patience to 
transport their children for project activities. 
Banking on parents will mean failure of project. 
Secondly most parents to our research said they will 
not want their children to take two buses, passing 
through town to come to Braunstone yet they feel 
our projects are unique and would benefit their 
children greatly.  The 3 projects we will be running 
at Cort Crescent require people to travel from 
different areas of the city, and without this support 
many people will not have the appetite to travel. 
Especially they are school children, the travel time 
using the existing transport networks will dissuade 
many from attending. Yet if we get this minibus we 
are more likely to get many people attending. Our 
small research has shown that transport needs 
among ethnic monitory communities and the 
disadvantaged groups are not appropriately catered 
for in the city’s transport services. This bus will 
support these three projects that will be running at 
Cort Crescent:    • Running to win • UK Talent • 
It’s still ok.  RUNNING TO WIN This is a project for 
young people aged 5 years to 16 years. The main 
ethos of the project are to: • equip, educate, 
inspire and encourage young people to excel • 
impart the spirit of excellency in young people so 
that they can be good role models and 
ambassadors in their local community  • To foster 
values of hard working, honesty, care and love in 
young people.  They achieve this by attending 
coaching programmes where we invite inspirational 
speakers who inspire young people to break 
barriers and aim higher. The programme is open to 
all children from any community. Currently there 
are about 20 children taking part, but the potential 
is about 100 kids to visit every week, but many stay 
home because of transport problems. The project is 
run by volunteers and community champions, 
mainly from the ethnic community who have 
excelled and use their success to inspire young 
children to also work hard.   Project 
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Evaluation We will deem this project a success if it 
meets the following targets: • More than 200 
children attend the project in the two years of 
project life • Children can show that their school 
grades have improved (Parents feedback and 
children’s feedback will be accepted as evidence) • 
Notable and identifiable changes of behaviour in 
the two years. This information will be routinely 
captured in the lifetime of the project through self-
assessment, quarterly reviews and feedback 
sessions with parents and caregivers.     UK 
TALENT This a project where every Saturday and 
some Wednesday night over 30 children aged 6 
years to 16 years attend meet to learn playing the 
guitar and keyboard lessons. We believe by giving 
children this opportunity on Saturdays will help to 
reduce antisocial behaviour among children from a 
disadvantaged communities such as Braunstone, 
Beaumont Leys and Saffron lane. By positively 
engaging the children and empowering them to 
gain a skill will help to unleash so many hidden 
talents in children.  Project Evaluation We will 
deem this project a success if it meets the following 
targets: • At the end of two years over 80 children 
have attended the project • If at least 60 children 
and young people can now play the key board and 
guitar • Continued attendance over the two years 
will show enthusiasm and that will show the success 
of the project.   IT’S STILL OK As the name 
denotes this project will target disadvantaged 
people from Braunstone, Saffron and Beaumont 
Leys to gain a skill that they may have thought it’s 
no longer possible for them to gain. At Cort 
Crescent we have several women groups such as 
Women of Wisdom and Go Quickly and Tell which 
are predominantly women’s groups. They all meet 
on Thursday where women meet to teach, socialise 
and network and gain skills. The project especially 
aims to equip older women to gain computer skills. 
Many women, especially from the ethnic minority 
communities come from backgrounds where they 
did not gain computer skills or even basic reading 
and writing skills. In the family environment of Cort 
Crescent, we hope that this project will help women 
to feel at home and learn these skills they may have 
given up on. However because of poverty, and 
disadvantage many women are unable to travel. 
We hope this bus will help that by giving them a 
cheaper option to travel why they can use to travel. 
 
Project Evaluation We will deem this project a 
success if it meets the following targets: • Over 100 
women have attended the sessions over the two 
year period • At least 100 women have acquired a 
new skill to do something they may never thought 
its ok to do. At the beginning of the project, each 
participant will fill in a questionnaire that will 
identify their skills deficiencies. This will be used to 
assess impact and project success.  • Evaluation 
forms will be used to assess impact.  • Vocational 
qualification gained or enrolling on a course will be 
taken as evidence of project impact.   These 
projects are linked to the Running to win overall 
project which wants to buy a mini bus that can ferry 
people across wards. Increased attendance in these 
projects will be taken as project success. Statistics 
will be complied to show project impact before the 
bus acquisition and after it has been bought.   As 
Forward in Faith we got Cort Crescent to support 
programmes that equip local residents with fitness, 
education and life skills training. We hope that the 
mini-bus will help to encourage many more people 
to attend. Looking at Braunstone and Rowley Fields 
ward is big and many children will not be able to 
walk or use the current public bus options that are 
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already available. Many parents also will not be 
able to pick and drop their children because of 
poverty, limited fuel money and unavailability of 
cars in their homes. Paying extra bus fares also acts 
as a disincentive to our project, which is why we are 
seeking funding to buy this bus.   In Braunstone we 
believe that there is the big vision of urban renewal 
that has been going on. In our one to one 
interviews with some groups and local residents 
and also from anecdotal evidence we have been 
able to get in-depth insight (albeit in a very small 
way) into the contemporary neoliberal 
configurations of class, gender and citizenship that 
is broadly represented and embodied in the urban 
neighbourhood of Braunstone. We are quite aware 
that prior to the £50 million New Deal for 
Communities regeneration scheme, this area of the 
city had been recognised as one of the most 
deprived wards in the UK. As a result of that 
deprivation the area unfortunately suffered 
prolonged periods of some neglect and social 
dislocation in many ways, but thanks to that 
scheme and the spirit of the people in Braunstone, 
there has been and continues to be a deep desire to 
come out of all that social milieu. In our interviews 
we could sense an air of victory easily recognisable 
in the groups in Braunstone. We would ideally not 
desire to rock the boat so to speak, but to 
contribute to such community ideals by coming in 
and providing services that go in line with the ideals 
of the local people. We are a Christian organisation, 
and our main values and ethos are about love for 
one another and promoting peace, cohesion, joy, 
harmony, entrepreneurship and financial 
independence among people. We hope this project 
will resonate and reflect in the way and manner 
that we will engage with locals at Cort Crescent 
Community Centre.  

Beaumont Leys

AF625848I Saffron Fete Committee Saffron Summer FeteIndividual Councillors Supoprt application under 
special circumstances. Application came in 
in after 31st May.

Yes £3,150.00 Budget meeting£3,150.00"Saffron Summer Fete" is a community based event 
that provides residents the opportunity to engage 
with their community, find out what local activities, 
courses and support is available locally.   Our 
event will host around 50 stalls which encourage 
local people to get involved with activities, courses, 
education and volunteering opportunities. It gives 
residents the opportunity to showcase their own 
talents from art, craft, music, baking these are a 
few example of the stalls local residents have put 
on in previous years.   Our event, will take place on 
Saturday 20th August 2016.   the event will host a 
varied array of activities for all ages including 
football tournaments, stage performances, fair 
rides, athletics, zumba and many fun family 
activities.  The event will be open to the public 
from 11am till 4pm on Aylestone Recreation 
Ground and has attracted up to 3000 local residents 
in previous years. 

£3,150.0006/06/2016
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